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June 14, 2022 

Susan Lambert, P.Eng. 
Branch Head - Wastewater Collection 
City of Winnipeg 
109-1199 Pacific Avenue 
Winnipeg MB  R3E 3S8 
ccarroll@winnipeg.ca 

Dear Susan Lambert: 

Re: Dry Weather Overflow Event – March 16 – March 25 2022 
Portage Avenue Interceptor Siphon Replacement Project at Omand’s Creek 

Environment, Climate and Parks acknowledges receipt of the Dry Weather 
Overflow Notification Reports nos. 4 to 11, 13 and 14, along with the analytical results 
for the samples collected during the Overflow event received May 6, 2022. 

The above reports provided a summary of the activities and discharge volumes 
from each day of the discharge event. As this event occurred during a planned 
construction project, the Portage Avenue Interceptor Siphon Replacement Project, and 
was of significant volume and duration, the department is requiring a final closure report 
be submitted on the incident. 

The report must include technical issues that lead to discharge event, an 
overview of what occurred during the event, circumstances which impacted the severity 
and duration of the event, Finally, the report should provide an assessment of what 
steps can and will be taken to prevent such an event from occurring on similar projects 
in future. 

This report must be submitted to the Environmental Compliance and 
Enforcement branch by July 15, 2022. 
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If you have any questions on this matter, please contact Julie Froese, 
Environment Officer, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch at 
Julie.Froese@gov.mb.ca or 204-945-7104. 

Sincerely, 

Kristal Harman 
Director 
Environmental Compliance and 
Enforcement 

c.  Michael A. Jack, CAO, City of Winnipeg 
Cynthia Wiebe, Water and Waste Department, City of Winnipeg 
Chris W. Carroll P.Eng, MBA, Wastewater Services Division, City of Winnipeg 
James Capotosto/ Siobhan Burland Ross/Bereket Assefa, Environmental Approvals Branch 
Yvonne Hawryliuk/ Nada Suresh/Julie Froese, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch 
Public Registry 

mailto:Julie.Froese@gov.mb.ca



